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This month the spotlight is on Miguel Rodrigues. Miguel was a guest 

in our 2013-2014 Hospitality Network and our 2014 -2015 Transitional Housing Program. 

When Miguel first joined the Hospitality Network he was, to say the least, very skeptical about the program 

and suspicious about the motivations of our volunteers. However, Miguel eventually came to appreciate and 

benefit from our programs and is now a big supporter and ambassador for them. 

Miquel has completed an Advocacy Training course at Rutgers University and is now busy volunteering for 

numerous nonprofits . At present, he is volunteering for The Camden Coalition’s “Ambassadorship “ pro-

grams and is helping to educate Camden residents about Covid and the importance of vaccinations. Miguel 

also volunteers for the Mental Health Association of Camden, the Community Self Help Center and several 

local church’s food pantries. 

Miguel recently moved to Barrington where he is excited to have an apartment with a porch and a backyard.  

IHOC Christmas Party. On December 17th , IHOC hosted a Christmas party for men who par-

ticipated in one or more of our programs as well as volunteers from our participating congrega-

tions. Despite the cold weather 10 former guests and 8 volunteers came to St Michael’s Luther-

an Church and shared a wonderful time catching up. 

The party kicked off at 4pm with Christmas music and pizza ( courtesy of Brooklyn Pizza)  and sandwiches 

(courtesy of Carol Dann). The party then transitioned into a cookie bake off where five tables of participants 

mixed up batches of cookies under the supervision of Sonya Jacobs. After baking, all of the cookies were 

sampled. It took a lot of nibbling but the participants were unable to declare a winner. However everyone was 

able to take home a tin of extras so we may have a verdict in time for the February newsletter. However, we 

may have to schedule another bake-off… Stay tuned. 
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Mall Walk 2023 is shaping up to be the best Mall Walk ever on Sunday, February 26th at the Voorhees 

Town Center. 

First, the 2023 Mall Walk will be a REAL Mall Walk with fun activities, 

entertainment, and an actual Walk start time for EVERYONE!! 

Walkers will be walking inside the Voorhees Town Center and will be 

walking the route four times with treats after the laps including special 

goodie bags after the second lap. 

Some of the fun activities will be face painting, pet rocks decorating, tat-

toos, karate demonstrations, and fabric painting.   

Second, for this year’s Mall Walk, every Walker will need to register 
online at www.ihocsj.org.  Registration will again be $25 and will include 
a Walk T-shirt. 

 

Sponsors can donate to their favorite Walkers by going to our website 

www.ihocsj.org.  And, Benefactors can also donate online at our website. 

Third, IHOC is hoping to restart the Hospitality Network in November 2023.  In order to keep volunteers and 

our guests safe from COVID while the Network is operating, IHOC will need to pay for services that used to 

be donated.  So, we need to raise $70,000.  To date, we have already raised $5,000.  This is a great start, 

and IHOC appreciates every donation that we have received so far. 

For more information about the 2023 Mall Walk for the Homeless, please go to our website www.ihocsj.org 

or call 856.952.2367. 
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        Adopt a Box  

              2023 

 

Adopt a Box Annual Collection 

 

IHOC will be collecting personal care items for men, women and 

children in shelters and for those in need.  

If you, your congregation or organization will be collecting personal 

care items you may begin your collection at any time now through 

Friday, March 24, 2023. 

Suggestions and items requested by the shelters: 

Soap / Washcloth Deodorant / Razors Shampoo 

Socks Feminine Products Comb / Brush 

Shaving Cream Toothbrush / Toothpaste Hand Towel 

Care items may be placed in shoe boxes or plastic gallon storage bags 

and contents labeled Man, Woman or Child (Boy, Girl or Baby). 

When you have completed your collection email info@ihocsj.org or 

contact Rhoda at 856.952.2367 to arrange for drop off or pickup. 

 

The 2022 supplies along with sample donations were distributed 

to: The Camden Co. Women's Shelter, Camden Neighborhood 

Center, Camden Rescue Mission, Caring Hearts, Catholic Charities, 

Cherry Hill Food Pantry, Co-Star (SJB), Extended Care Ministries, 

New Beginning’s, Providence House (Catholic Charities), Saint 

Paul’s Episcopal, Sisterhood of Burlington County, VOA / Anna 

Sample, And Individuals in Need. 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you for your support of 

the 2022 donations. Along with 

the donations from our area 

congregations, individuals and 

organizations we were fortunate 

to be the recipients of donations 

from Sgt. Mike Goody and the 

members of Fort Dix. Needless 

to say, our 2022 collection was 

AWESOME! 

 
Annual Mall Walk  

Sunday, February 26, 2023 

Adopt a Box Committee Members and Volunteers 
 

Jean Astmann, Janice Bate, Dory Dunham, Fran Green,  

Ed Hess, Pat Kalinowski, Ruth Morgenroth, Peggy Schlagle,  

Bill Schulze, Paula Williamson, Ileen Wright, Rhoda Wus and Linda Yakatan 
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